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Another Festival is over and we could not believe our luck with the weather – two fine days – especially when several places only a few miles away had downpours. The Trust Treasurer, John Brooman, is still bean counting and tells me that the profit will be at least £40,000 but he will be surprised if it is not more.

The Bridge Café again had takings of over £1,000 resulting in a profit of £949.70. Well-done girls.

Adrian Bull performed as usual dispensing ‘bull’ but taking lots of money,  £701.84 in all including £64.35 for Water to Wendover booklets and £273.50 for the new WAT mugs. The Trust stand at the main site also sold £218.50 worth of the mugs. Thank you Liz and Brian Ing for your efforts in obtaining the mugs.

If you did not have the chance to buy mugs at the Festival, please let me know. They are bone china, £6 each, two for £11.50 or four for £22. If you did not see them, they commemorate the opening of Phase I with a view through Little Tring Bridge on both sides and ‘Wendover Arm Trust 2005’ underneath.

We also welcomed Jane Barea, Tim Wilkinson’s niece, and her husband Frank together with Roy Sutton of the IWA Restoration Committee for the unveiling of the Tim Wilkinson Plaque by Jane on the Monday afternoon after which I formally handed over Phase I of the restoration to Gerry Appleyard, General Manager, BW South East Waterways.

The Trust Chairman, Bob Wheal, has sent the following e-mail for all concerned:

A big thank you is due for all you have done to help make this year’s event such a good one.

I thought it would be hard to better or even equal the success of last year’s festival but I was proved wrong!

I am not trying to personalise this message to specifically mention your own contribution – there are so many who helped and life is too short, so I hope you don’t mind this rather general note of thanks.

I am also sending it via email where poss – saves postage!

We don’t know the final figures yet, but the fact that the car park was full early on both days speaks volumes.

It must have been a good event because we didn’t hear the usual phrase of ‘never again’ repeated. In fact some of us are already talking about next year!

A heartfelt thanks once again.

Bob Wheal

Chairman, Wendover Arm Trust.

Phase II

To demonstrate to the public at the Festival that Phase II has started, rather than ask people to walk 1¼ miles to Drayton Beauchamp to see the main Phase II site, the excavation for the extension of the towpath wall at Little Tring was commenced and the bulk excavation for the first length of wall completed ready for blinding.

As usual there is no June working party to allow us to recover from the Festival. Some of us will be away cruising at the time of the July work party but Ken Graves is taking charge and will be refurbishing the timber formwork for at our Tringford hut. We are very sorry to have turned down offers of help at this work party from both KESCRG and Essex WRG but they understand the position in that we are still on a learning curve with Phase II and hope that they will help us again in the future once we are in the swing of it. 

At the May work party we continued with bulk excavation and profiling at Drayton Beauchamp and also capped the first 9 metres of the pipe trench using read-mix concrete transported in three dumpers the 1¼ miles from Little Tring without losing more than a drop. At the August and September work parties we will continue the same work but also spend time levelling the temporary road west of Whitehouses where potholes have developed – our dumper drivers are complaining of sore posteriors!

In October we have to tackle the problem left by Nuttalls by removing their bund and putting in a waterproof lining underneath. This will then enable us to commence our lining and cover. To accommodate all this work before the winter a nine day programme is being arranged early in October.

 Restoration Manuals

Will all volunteers (who have not already done so) please present their Restoration Manuals to Ray Orth at the earliest possible opportunity to enable central records to be updated.
Web Site

The address of the Trust web site managed by Oliver Revel is: 

 http://wendovercanal.org.uk/
General Notes.
All volunteers receive and sign for the Trust’s Restoration Manual that includes full Health and Safety requirements for the restoration works. The Manual is the property of the Trust; if you leave the working parties for any reason, please return the Manual to either Ray Orth or myself.

David Barratt is our qualified First-Aider and, even if he is not on site, lives nearby and can be contacted on 07973 411176 if he is at home.

Hard hats for use at all times and high visibility jackets to be worn on sites with mobile plant in use are kept in the store at Tringford and must be drawn/returned there. One first aid kit is kept in the store; another is kept in the VW transporter for use on site. Also available in the transporter are ear defenders and goggles that must be worn when using strimmers, angle grinders, concrete breakers and the like.

We normally work from 9am to 5pm (or dark if earlier!) when we are hiring plant or taking delivery of ready-mix concrete early in the morning.  There are breaks for morning coffee/tea, packed lunch and afternoon tea/coffee. We take our own food and drinks.  However, do not feel bound by these times, as half a day is better than no help at all.

                                        DATES FOR WORKING PARTIES

	DATE
	WORKING AT
	WORK TO BE DONE

	THERE IS NO JUNE WORK PARTY
	
	

	Saturday 2nd July 2005
	Little Tring
	Re-furbishing timber formwork for wall base

	Sunday 3rd July 2005
	Little Tring
	Re-furbishing timber formwork for wall base

	Friday 5th August 2005
	Drayton Beauchamp
	Excavation and profiling. Temporary road repairs.

	Saturday 6th August 2005
	Drayton Beauchamp
	Excavation and profiling. Temporary road repairs.

	Sunday 7th August 2005
	Drayton Beauchamp
	Excavation and profiling. Temporary road repairs.

	Monday 8th August 2005
	Drayton Beauchamp
	Excavation and profiling. Temporary road repairs.

Concrete capping to pipeline.

	Friday 2nd September 2005
	Drayton Beauchamp
	Excavation and profiling.

	Saturday 3rd September 2005
	Drayton Beauchamp
	Excavation and profiling.

	Sunday 4th September 2005
	Drayton Beauchamp
	Excavation and profiling.

	Monday 5th September 2005
	Drayton Beauchamp
	Excavation and profiling. Concrete capping to pipeline.

	Saturday 1st October 2005
	Drayton Beauchamp
	Removal and reinstatement of Nuttalls bund.

Excavation and profiling. Concrete capping to pipeline.

	Sunday 2nd October 2005
	Drayton Beauchamp
	Removal and reinstatement of Nuttalls bund.

Excavation and profiling. Concrete capping to pipeline.

	Monday 3rd October 2005
	Drayton Beauchamp
	Removal and reinstatement of Nuttalls bund.

Excavation and profiling. Concrete capping to pipeline.

	Tuesday 4th October 2005
	Drayton Beauchamp
	Removal and reinstatement of Nuttalls bund.

Excavation and profiling. Concrete capping to pipeline.

	Wednesday 5th October 2005
	Drayton Beauchamp
	Removal and reinstatement of Nuttalls bund.

Excavation and profiling. Concrete capping to pipeline.

	Thursday 6th October 2005
	Drayton Beauchamp
	Removal and reinstatement of Nuttalls bund.

Excavation and profiling. Concrete capping to pipeline.

	Friday 7th October 2005
	Drayton Beauchamp
	Removal and reinstatement of Nuttalls bund.

Excavation and profiling. Concrete capping to pipeline.

	Saturday 8th October 2005
	Drayton Beauchamp
	Removal and reinstatement of Nuttalls bund.

Excavation and profiling. Concrete capping to pipeline.

	Sunday 9th October 2005
	Drayton Beauchamp
	Removal and reinstatement of Nuttalls bund.

Excavation and profiling. Concrete capping to pipeline.


Although most of the work is scheduled for Drayton Beauchamp, there is work to be done at Little Tring – the towpath wall, cutting reinforcement, fabricating gabions, cutting Bentomat and so on. If there are enough volunteers on site it is desirable to have two or three at Little Tring in order to guard the parked cars.

The work at Drayton Beauchamp is highly dependent on excavator and dumper drivers so please let the person in charge know you are coming well in advance so that the necessary plant can be ordered.

Roger Leishman, Restoration Director.  7 Hall Park, Berkhamsted, Herts HP4 2NU.

                                                                 (Tel:01442 874536, e-mail rleishman@ukgateway.net)

WORK PARTY VOLUNTEER SCHEDULE TO OCTOBER 2005

	Date
	Location
	
	
	
	

	2005
	
	
	
	
	

	Sat 2 July
	Little Tring
	K Graves
	
	
	

	Sun 3 July
	Little Tring
	K Graves
	
	
	

	Fri 5 Aug
	Drayton Beauchamp
	R Orth
	
	
	

	Sat 6 Aug
	Drayton Beauchamp
	R Orth
	
	
	

	Sun 7 Aug
	Drayton Beauchamp
	R Orth
	
	
	

	Mon 8 Aug
	Drayton Beauchamp
	R Orth
	
	
	

	Fri 2 Sep
	Drayton Beauchamp
	R Orth
	
	
	

	Sat 3 Sep
	Drayton Beauchamp
	R Orth
	
	
	

	Sun 4 Sep
	Drayton Beauchamp
	R Orth
	
	
	

	Mon 5 Sep
	Drayton Beauchamp
	R Orth
	
	
	

	Sat 1 Oct
	Drayton Beauchamp
	R Orth/R Leishman
	
	
	

	Sun 2 Oct
	Drayton Beauchamp
	R Orth/R Leishman
	
	
	

	Mon 3 Oct
	Drayton Beauchamp
	R Orth/R Leishman
	
	
	

	Tue 4 Oct
	Drayton Beauchamp
	R Orth/R Leishman
	
	
	

	Wed 5 Oct
	Drayton Beauchamp
	R Orth/R Leishman
	
	
	

	Thu 6 Oct
	Drayton Beauchamp
	R Orth/R Leishman
	
	
	

	Fri 7 Oct
	Drayton Beauchamp
	R Orth/R Leishman
	
	
	

	Sat 8 Oct
	Drayton Beauchamp
	R Orth/R Leishman
	
	
	

	Sun 9 Oct
	Drayton Beauchamp
	R Orth/R Leishman
	
	
	


  (……….) Indicates provisional

Please ring the person in charge and let them know that you are coming as soon as possible, especially authorised dumper and excavator drivers so that Ray Orth can book hired plant in the knowledge that he has drivers available.

The name of the person in charge on a particular day/site is printed in italics.

P Bowers         01255 504540 or 07880 744730            E Evans     01628 526237 or 01628 526898

R Leishman     01442 874536 or 07850 170858            R Orth       01494 786868 or 07733 092034

R Pittaway     01296 630968 or 07946 484156            K Graves   01494 563813
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